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Meeting Minutes
August 5th, 2015 

Mosier Creek Terrace—501 E. Second Ave
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Peny Wallace, Bill Akin, Jackie Sterner
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick
Audience: Shellie Campbell, NCPHD; David Skakel; Sheriff Rick

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Thank you Letter to Rep. Huffman

	III
	Business from the Audience--  None

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, July 15, 2015:   Mayor Burns corrected the venue.  Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the minutes of July 15th, 2015 with the addition of the correction. Councilor Wallace seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	VII
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Tobacco Prevention and Education Program for Oregon:  Shellie Campbell, Coordinator, North Central Public Health District 
Campbell presented an overview:

1. Mosier City Council could adopt an ordinance to create smoke-free tobacco-free public places (parks).
2. Gorge Grown has sandwich boards advertising their tobacco-free event.
3. Tobacco still the #1 lifestyle-caused killer.
4. Big Tobacco targets kids, minorities, lower income communities.

	2.
	Osprey Nesting Platform Proposal:  David Skakel
An osprey attempted to build a nest on top of the former Mosier Gas sign structure.  Skakel had a metal box built to accommodate a nest and enlisted Pacific Power to help install, but PP said that the site was too close to the power lines.  Skakel scoped out another possible site with a local wildlife biologist and identified some options.  PP will donate the pole, the platform, and will install.  Councilor Wallace suggested looking again at the school yard.  Council was supportive of these efforts.  Skakel said that he would return when a few site options had been identified.

	3.
	I-84 Sign Project:   Gorge Grown’s Farmers’ Market Manager Erin Hatlestad is interested in working with the City and downtown Mosier businesses on a freeway sign partnership.  Councilor Reed offered to work with Hatlestad on the sign possibilities.

	4.
	Sewer Fund Options Study:  Fitzpatrick presented the research that staff had conducted with the help of agencies and communities regarding Sewer Fund options.  The final consensus was that the City should concentrate on negotiating a better contract amendment and new 2018 contract with CH2M.  Fitzpatrick said that the recommendation was to remove the PP and The Dalles Disposal accounts from the contract, so that these items would not receive the overall percent increase every year.  Councilor Sterner asked if CH2M. received a preferential power rate.  Council consensus was to continue with the negotiations for a contract amendment and a new 2018 contract.

	5.
	Resolution #2015-11:  Adoption of The Slow Mo' Main Street Concept Plan:  Councilor Wallace made a motion to adopt Resolution #2015-11.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	6.
	Mosier Fire Department/Emergency Management Liaison:  Council talked about a citizen representative and suggested Katie Skakel, Kris McNall, or Charles Young.  Councilor Reed suggested a rotating council representative.  The next Fire District Board meeting is August 13th.  

	7. 
	Mosier Fire Department Sign:  Councilor Sterner made a motion to approve the Mosier Fire District Sign plan for City property.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.

	8.
	Rock Creek Container Project:  Mayor Burns reported that a local windsurfer, Paul Lestock, was interested in exploring the possibility of installing a container down at Rock Creek that could hold rigged sails and equipment.  Space could be rented out by the city.

	9.
	Marijuana Ballot Referral:  Fitzpatrick gave a summary of the options that City Council can act on regarding marijuana referrals to the ballot in November 2016:  an opt out or a max 3% tax.  If Council wishes to send a referral to ballot, the city attorney and LOC recommend holding a public meeting or info panel to gauge public opinion.  Mayor Burns said that she would contact the Mayor of North Bonneville and Margie of Margie’s Pot Shop to construct a panel.


	10.
	Historic Cemetery Grant Contracts:  Fitzpatrick presented two contracts for the Historic Cemetery Grant work.  Fitzpatrick reported that she sought to continue the contract work of Jacki Sterner, who had a previously developed the art and graphics for the City of Mosier public maps and interpretive panels.  Fitzpatrick does not want to change the Mosier Parks art design and recommends staying with the same artist. Councilor Sterner recused herself from the vote.  Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve both Cemetery Project contracts.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Wallace, Reed, Burns, and Akin voted to approve both contracts.  Motion passed.

	11.  
	Totem Plaza Shade Structure Addition:  Councilor Reed made a motion to approve an increase in the Totem Plaza Shade structure budget to include the cables at a cost of $660.00.  Councilor Sterner seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	12.
	Letter of thanks to Rep. Huffman:  Councilor Reed made a motion to approve signing the letter.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.

	
	Committee/Council/Staff Reports :  Cemetery, Park, Public Art, Personnel, Public Works, WC Childhood Obesity, Fire/Emergency Liaison


	
	Adjourn:  8:00 pm 


Action Items
	1.
	Elizabeth McNanny on next agenda to present .25 K event
	Fitzpatrick

	2.
	Create disaster preparation page for City website
	Fitzpatrick

	3.
	Rotating Liason to Fire District Board meeting August 13th
	Reed

	4.
	Invite Panelists to Mosier Pot Panel 
	Burns

	5.
	Discuss Freeway Sign project with Gorge Grown rep
	Reed

	6.
	Contact Todd Reeves regarding Snow Plow Contract
	Fitzpatrick


Approved this 19th day of August, 2015:                                    Attest:

____________________________________________________________________________________________

Arlene Burns, Mayor                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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